
On the verge of completing this book, and accompanying my excitement and pleasure

at finishing a long and challenging project, I continue to be confronted with images

that provide detailed messages about my body and its cultural and physical position.

When I am lucky, I work with colleagues, family, friends, and students to collabora-

tively question the structured and regulatory positions that Internet settings produce.

There are also more ambivalent moments. For instance, I received a Hallmark birthday

“E-card” that indicates a “wish” to “reach through the computer screen,” depicts

hands emerging from the computer and pulling “me” against the monitor, and shows

the aftermath of this engagement where “I” wipe greasy marks from the screen.1 It is

not always easy to indicate how these humorous narratives, which suggest that the

computer delivers real bodies and tactile engagements, also elide the ways that

Internet settings render traditional roles and positions. While viewing the card again,

I remain unsure whether to appreciate the research materials, enjoy the birthday greet-

ings, or accept the card’s representation of computer-facilitated embodiment and dirty

bodies and wash my face. As I contemplate male programmers’ accounts of the “extra”

flesh that can accompany computer work and their belief that among the “rewards”

of firmer bodies is dating thin young women who make their peers jealous, another

advertising email arrives and indicates that I can still lose ten pounds. 

These narratives and representations indicate that the Internet is a place where bod-

ies exist. However, as Butler has suggested about other settings, only certain bodies are

deemed to matter and have worth.2 Butler was asked to reprieve a material body,

which was “free” of social discourse and cultural values, as she expanded her thesis on

the ways that gendered bodies were produced and experienced through language.

Internet sites also ask about the material body and the cultural worth of our embodi-

ment. They make it difficult to speak or engage with Internet and computer settings

without accepting stories about the ability to move within the Internet space. I am
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